


The Register is dynamic rather than static, and it changes as people’s
circumstances and situations change. Placing people and families into houses
is about matching them with the right house in the area they want to live.
This includes ensuring the family has the right number of bedrooms, is close
to essential services as schools, and that the accommodation meets any
disability needs if appropriate, Those assessed as having greater need for
housing will be prioritised higher. As people’s needs change, their priority on
the Registry may change also. As such, the length of time spent on the
Register awaiting housing can vary significantly.

Further information regarding the assessment of a client’s housing need,

housing need priority ratings and the calculation of overall priority ratings
~an ke forind rala] the win rle and TArama weheite, here:

Please refer to the attached Appendix which contains a Table showing the
number of applicants who entered the Social Housing Register from 1 April
2022 to 31 March 2023 by territorial local authority, housing register type
and quarter ending.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which
you made your request are:

e to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work
and activities of the Government,

s to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

e to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry
therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any
attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by
publishing this letter and attachments on the Ministry’s website. Your
personal details will be deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any
information that would identify you as the person who requested the
information.

f won wich ta dierues thic response with us, please feel free to contact
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If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to seek an
investigation and review bv the Ombudsman. Information abouf how to make
a complaint is available at or 0800 802 602.

Nga mihi nui

Karen Hocking
Group General Manager
Housing
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